
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

 
A public hearing on the following items will be held by the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission 
in the Council Chamber, Second Floor, Guy C. Larcom, Jr. Municipal Building (City Hall), 301 E. 
Huron Street, Ann Arbor, Michigan on Tuesday, May 1, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

As part of its annual review, the Planning Commission is seeking comments about the 
City Master Plan, including elements that should be studied for possible change or new 
elements that should be added to the master plan.  This information is important to the 
Planning Commission in setting its work program for the upcoming fiscal year. The 
adopted plan elements can be found on the City’s website, www.a2gov.org/planning.   
 
FY 2013-2018 Capital Improvements Plan (CIP) – The FY2013-2018 CIP is comprised 
of updated financial data for FY2013 contained in the approved FY2012-2017 CIP.  
Upon adoption by the City Planning Commission, the CIP becomes a supporting 
document for the City’s master plan.  The CIP is also used as the source document for 
the City’s capital budget planning. 
 
Maple Cove Apartments and Village Site Plan for City Council Approval -  2.96 acres 
site at 1649 North Maple Road, between North Maple Road and Calvin Street, north 
of Miller Road. A Rehearing of a proposal to construct two new 18-unit, 3-story 
apartment buildings with a 64-space parking lot, and a private street serving 7 new 
single-family dwellings. Access to the apartment buildings and the private street will 
be provided separately from North Maple Road.  
 
Chalmers Place Parking Lot Rezoning and Site Plan for City Council Approval - A 
request to rezone this 0.92 acre vacant parcel, located at 2090 Chalmers Place, from 
R1B (Single-Family Residential) to P (Parking) and construct a 43-space parking lot 
for employees of Chalmers Place retail center and AATA park and ride users. Access 
to the lot will be provided through the existing Chalmers Place curb cut onto Chalmers 
Drive, utilized by the Chalmers Place Shopping Center. 
 
Amendments to Chapter 55 (Zoning Ordinance), Section 5:501,(4) – A proposal to 
amend the Zoning Ordinance regulations concerning medical marijuana dispensary and 
cultivation facilities to remove the requirement that these facilities be operated in 
compliance with the Michigan Medical Marijuana Act. 

 
Additional information is available at the Planning and Development Services Unit (734-794-
6265), First Floor, Guy C. Larcom, Jr. Municipal Building (City Hall), Ann Arbor, Michigan.  After 
3:00 p.m. on the Friday prior to the public hearing, staff reports will be available at the Planning 
and Development Services Unit or the electronic staff reports can be viewed at 
http://a2gov.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx.  This meeting will be televised live on Cable TV, 
Channel 16.  Persons with disabilities are encouraged to participate.  Accommodations, 
including sign language interpreters, may be arranged by contacting the City Clerk's Office at 
734-794-6140 (V/TDD) at least 24 hours in advance.  To provide written comments prior to the 
meeting date, please email planning@a2gov.org, or mail/hand deliver to Planning & 
Development Services, 1st floor, 301 E. Huron Street, Ann Arbor, MI 48107-8647 by noon of the 
meeting date. 
 

Authorized by: 
 
Wendy L. Rampson 
Planning Manager 
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